



New Pitsligo & St John's Primary School School Street New Pitsligo Fraserburgh Aberdeenshire AB43 6NE Tel: 01771 653232 Fax: 01771 653775 Newpitsligo.sch@aberdeenshire.gov.uk www.newpitsligo-st-johns.aberdeenshire.sch.uk Our vision is to ensure all our pupils are safe, healthy, achieving, nurtured, active, respected, responsible and included, so that each individual can be fulfilled and reach their potential within a supportive and proactive community.

25<sup>th</sup> February 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

I think we have had almost every season except summer this week. Please make sure your child comes to school with warm outdoor clothing for playtimes.

#### P2 Assembly

Parents with children in P2 are invited to come along on 28<sup>th</sup> February at 1.30pm to watch the class assembly. This is an opportunity for them to share what they have been learning.

# **Maggie Mouse**

Last year many members of the community came to school to share their knowledge of local history with the children. Their help set us off on our book writing adventure. We would like to invite everyone who came along that day to return at 9.30am on Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> March. We will be serving teas and coffees and some of the children will be reading excerpts from the book. The book will be on sale for £3, two for £5.

## **World Book Day**

Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> March is also World Book Day. Please do not buy a costume specially, we love home made costumes. This year children can come dressed as a character from their favourite BOOK (not film) or, as we are celebrating our own book that day, a mouse!

## **Save the Date - VE Day Celebrations**

As part of the children's understanding of the history that shapes us, we will be learning about Victory in Europe Day and holding a VE day celebration on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> May at 1.30pm. We would love it if you could join us. More details will follow but we thought you would be wanting plenty of warning as this event will be fancy dress for everyone!

The choir will also be performing at St. John's on Sunday 10<sup>th</sup> May as part of their commemoration.

#### **Reminders:**

Please do not vape or smoke in the school grounds and please avoid smoking around the gates when children are coming into school.

Please also avoid walking through the school car park.

Kind Regards,

Melen James

**HELEN JAMES**Head Teacher